ST. ANTHONY OF PADUA PREPARATORY SCHOOL Franciscan Friars Watkins Glen, N. Y. 14891

June 15, 1970

Dear Alumnus of Padua:

Mr. Wojslawowicz, President of the PADUA ALUMNI ASSOCIATION, has already informed you about the cancellation of the projected final reunion on July 14th. The Franciscan Friars at Padua do hope you will vote to continue our Alumni Association with its occasional reunions and mutual contact. It is possible that we few Friars remaining at Watkins Glen Friary can be of aid in the publication of a quarterly Alumni report. Please do give us your fraternal response by mailing your vote to Mr. Wojslawowicz. At this time it is necessary to act positively.

Padua is enclosing its final issue of THE PADUAN. We hope you will find it interesting.

The scholastic records of Padua will remain at Watkins Glen under the supervision of Father Drag. We will be happy to issue the necessary transcripts, medical reports, and the like from our location. Kindly enclose the transcript fee of \$1.00 with each request.

The addressograph plates with the names and addresses of our respected Alumni will be retained and constantly brought up to date. Please refer all changes of address at this time either to Mr. Wojslawowicz or Father Drag. Their addresses are:

Mr. Thomas K. Wojslawowicz, '60 44 East 19th Street Bayonne, New Jersey 07002 Rev. Joseph J. Drag, O.F.M. St. Anthony Friary Watkins Glen, New York 14891 Phone: 607-535-2686

With sincere appreciation,

Rev. Joseph J. Drag, O.F.M. Registrar